
From: Danny Varat <DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov>
To: Broome, Darryldbroome@aging.sc.gov

Date: 5/8/2017 11:43:19 AM
Subject: Fw: Meeting Request

Lily is working with her, but you'll need to weigh in with what LGOA staff need to go, if any. 
 

Sent using OWA for iPhone 

From: Maya Slaughter
 
Sent: Thursday, May 4, 2017 12:10:22 PM
 
To: Lily Cogdill
 
Cc: Danny Varat
 
Subject: RE: Meeting Request 
 
Hi Lilly,
 
I hope all is well. I am reaching out to schedule the time for the Lieutenant Governor to participate in the panel on 
aging being organized by Representative Gilliard. Rep Gilliard would like for the Lieutenant Governor to participate in 
the panel from 1-1:30pm on May 22nd . The event will take place at the North Charleston City Hall, 2500 City Hall Ln, 
3rd Floor Conference Room. Other scheduled participants are representatives from DHEC, OSHA, local law 
enforcement, and nursing professionals.
 
Please let me know if that time works for your office. I look forward to hearing from you!
 
Best,
 
 
 
Maya Grace Slaughter
Director of Communications and Policy Development
South Carolina House Democratic Caucus
(o) 803.734.5383
(c ) 803.290.4507
1105 Pendleton Street
Blatt Building - Office 329
Columbia, SC 29211
The information in this electronic mail ("e-mail") message may contain information that is confidential and/or privileged, or may 
otherwise be protected by work product or other legal rules. It is solely for the use of the individual(s) or the entity (ies) originally 
intended. Access to this electronic mail message by anyone else is unauthorized. If you are not the intended recipient, be advised that 
any unauthorized review, disclosure, copying, distribution or use of this information, or any action taken or omitted to be taken in 
reliance on it, is prohibited and may be unlawful. Please notify the sender immediately if you have received this electronic message by 
mistake, and destroy all copies of the original message.
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